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New Year - September 2021

Dear Parents and Carers, 
I really hope that everyone has had a wonderful summer and that everyone has been keeping safe.

If you have had any challenges/difficulties, please do feel free to contact the school. If your financial circumstances have changed recently and you feel you may now qualify for Free School Meals, please contact the office who will be able to direct you to the appropriate application forms.
Please remember if you qualify for Pupil Premium, your first jumper is free from the school. Liaise with Mrs Joy on office1@christchurch.croydon.sch.uk

Again, we welcome some new staff to our school:
Miss de Cintra - Miss de Cintra has been working in our Reception bubble this year during the lunch break. From September she will taking up a full time position as a teaching assistant.
Mrs Garg - Mrs Garg has been working in Year 1 this term on a supply basis, but will be taking up a 3 day a week contract at Christ Church School from September.
Miss Graves- Mrs Graves has been working in Year 1 this term on a supply basis, but will be taking up a 3 day a week contract at Christ Church School from September.
Mr John - Mr John has been working as a TA for several years and will be joining us full time from September.
Miss Morris - Miss Morris has been working in schools for many years and will be joining us full time from September.
Mrs Marti - Mrs Marti has been working with us at lunch time since May, she is now taking up a permanent lunch supervisor post.
This term we are also welcoming back Mrs Lovarini and Mrs Boyd from their maternity leave. We are very pleased to have them both back.
And some very exciting news:
We congratulate Mrs Lawrence on her marriage.
We congratulate Miss Jones on the birth of her gorgeous baby boy.

Whilst lots of restrictions have changed nationally, locally the incidents of Covid transmission are still very high (one of the highest Local Authorities in London). Therefore, we wanted to give you some updates on school over the coming term.




· Start and finish times
· There will no longer be staggered starts and finishes to the school day. The gates will open at 8:45. Pupils will be expected to come in via the gates and go straight to their allocated door to line up. Staff will collect pupils from the door at 8:50.
· The school day will begin at 8:55 and registration will close at 9:05.
· We will still not be inviting parents into the school in the mornings. In the younger years, staff will be present to support the pupils and bring them into school.
· The allocated doors are:

	Class
	Door

	RC
	RC external gate

	RL
	RL external gate

	1E
	1E external gate

	1NM
	1NM external gate

	2I
	2I external door

	2BT
	2BT external door

	3G
	3G external door

	3LA
	3LA external door

	4S
	4S external door

	4B
	Upper door in KS1 playground

	5L
	Central door at front of school

	5O
	Central door at front of school

	6L
	Side door on KS2 playground - 
please wait at 6L sign

	6FH
	Side door on KS2 playground - 
please wait at 6L sign



Please arrive at 3:10 to collect your child from these doors.

Whilst waiting outside the school for the gates to open, please do continue to practice social distancing and give each other space.

· Masks
· Whilst the wearing of masks is no longer compulsory, we still want to protect our pupils, families and staff and will therefore continue to encourage the wearing of masks. Please continue to wear a mask for drop off and pick up. 




· PE kit
· Pupils should continue to come to school in their full school PE uniform on this day.
· A reminder that our new School Uniform Policy can be found on our website and applies from September 2021. Any pupils not wearing the correct uniform may be spoken to by staff and a letter/email will be sent home. 

	Class
	Indoor PE
	Outdoor PE

	RC
	Wednesday
	

	RL
	Wednesday
	

	1E
	Monday
	Friday

	1NM
	Tuesday
	Friday

	2I
	Tuesday
	Thursday

	2BT
	Tuesday
	Friday

	3G
	Friday
	Thursday

	3LA
	Friday
	Wednesday

	4S
	Thursday
	Tuesday

	4B
	Thursday
	Monday

	5L
	Monday
	Friday (Swimming)

	5O
	Monday
	Friday (Swimming)

	6L
	Wednesday
	Friday

	6FH
	Wednesday
	Friday




· Lunches
· The kitchen will be able to go back to offering a choice of 3 meals each day.
· Pupils will go back to choosing and ordering their meal each day in school.
· A copy of the menu is attached to this email and is available to view on our school website.

· Track and Trace
· School will no longer be asking bubbles to self isolate if/when we have a positive case.
· If someone tests positive for Covid, they will be asked to engage with Track and Trace.
· Track and Trace will ask for close contacts - they will advise of their definition of this.


· School could be approached by Track and Trace to ask specific people to self isolate.
· People who are double vaccinated and children under 18 will rarely be required to self-isolate. 

NOTE ON HOME LEARNING:
Please continue to read with your child daily.
From next week each child will receive spellings to learn weekly.
Our home learning policy is currently due for renewal, therefore there may be some updates to this in the coming weeks. 

We look forward to seeing all your children back and to a new term together . If you like, join us in this prayer;

Dear Lord,
Thank you for every person in our school community. Thank you for our buildings and resources. Help us to look after each other and show us how to best live and work together in this new term. You are our all in all; we trust in you.

Amen

Mrs Jo Richardson
          Website:				     	           Telephone:		          Email:		
www.christchurch.croydon.sch.uk             	 020 8660 7500 			office1@christchurch.croydon.sch.uk 
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